           APRIL 2006

DIARY OF  FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

THURSDAY 27 APRIL: A.G.M. IN THE PARISH HALL, GROVE LANE at 8pm
The ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the SPRING GROVE RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION will be held in the Parish Hall.  All local residents, longstanding or recently arrived in the area, are welcome to attend.  

We will have a number of guests including local councillors, a representative from Kingston University, and a representative from the Grove Ward community police team. 

This will also be your opportunity to raise any local issues that concern you directly with our political representatives, university representatives and police officers. 

To ensure that everyone gets an opportunity to be heard, anyone wishing to put a question to the speakers or to place an item on the agenda, should notify Chairman Alan Leeds (10 Grove Close – 8287 5135) in writing by Thursday 27 April. As a limited amount of time is available, questions tabled in advance will be given priority by the Chairman.

Election of the SGRA Committee



The following Committee Members have expressed their willingness to stand for re-election at the AGM:

Gordon Bell, Phil Chapman, Andrew Jordan, Alan Leeds (Chairman), Patrick Rayner, Deborah Robinson, Karol Smal (Treasurer) and Jackie Steinitz (Secretary).


           Jill Collis, Rachel Rafter and Charlotte Stockley are stepping down from the committee.  Many thanks to them for the work they have done on behalf of our community in the past.

             Any resident wishing to join the committee or help with community activities please contact Jackie Steinitz on 8541 4482.  There are normally about six committee meetings (lasting about 1½ hours) during the year together with several social events, so it is not an onerous task.  In particular, we would welcome representatives from Lingfield Avenue, Glenthorne & Balmoral Roads, Bloomfield Road and Herbert and Horace Roads.

SATURDAY 20 MAY: GRAND JUMBLE SALE IN PARISH HALL, GROVE LANE, 11am

Raising funds for various SGRA activities.  There will be furniture, bric-a-brac, crockery, children’s toys, clothing, books, records, etc.  If you have any jumble please ring Karol Smal  (8549 8424) or Gordon

Bell (8548 8540).   Please do not leave jumble in the hall porch without letting one of the above know.

FRIDAY 5 MAY: PARISH HALL, GROVE LANE at 8pm
SATURDAY 6 MAY: PARISH HALL, GROVE LANE at 7.30pm
SPRING GROVE FRINGE PRESENTS “DINE & DIE”, an intriguing murder mystery and a brain teasing quiz accompanied by a delicious supper (with a vegetarian option).  There is a licensed bar.  To get your tickets (£15 including supper) please call Pam Vaughan on 8549-0313 or apply to Box Office, 21a Grange Road, Kingston KT1 2QU.  Profits from SGF productions are used to fund future productions and, when possible, to make donations to a charity or other worthy cause.
***********************************************************************************
GROVE WARD COMMUNITY POLICE

On 30th March the Grove Ward community police team held an open meeting for local residents. The aim was to enable residents to meet their local officers and to discuss any police related community problems that they are experiencing.  The issues covered included:

· The launch of the Safer Neighbourhoods Team on April 3rd.  The team will be a dedicated team of police officers for the community and will enable local residents to work with police officers to identify and tackle issues of concern within the neighbourhood.  The issues might include, for example, anti-social behaviour, graffiti, noise, yobs or vandalism.  The Grove Ward team comprises four officers; Sgt Matthew Smith, PC Sharon Bailey, PC Matthew Cefai, PCSO Greg Ward and there is a new contact number 8721 5895.  

· The launch of a neighbourhood watch scheme

· Report back on recent operations and activities in Grove Ward. 

One of the Community Police team will be attending the SGRA AGM on 27th April and will report on the issues above.  The next open meeting will be on Wednesday 31 May from 7-8.30pm at Kingston University in the Picton Room on the Penrhyn Road campus.
    

ST JOHN’S PARISH HALL RENOVATIONS
Renovation work has continued at the Parish Hall over the past year.  Damaged and spalled brickwork has been repaired and the hall floor has been resurfaced and varnished over the Easter holidays.   It is a great local facility for toddlers at the award winning Kingston Kindergarten (contact Angela Brooks on 07741 174 801), Badminton (see details below), the Spring Grove Fringe theatre group (if you would like to join the group please contact Gavin Chaplin on 8549 7779) and various other social events.  You can hire the hall for children’s parties etc. by contacting Joan McConn on 8549 8424.


ADDISON GARDENS ALLOTMENTS
Allotment gardening is a great way of producing your own fresh fruit, vegetables and flowers, having light and regular exercise in the open air and making new friends.  Addison Gardens allotments are off Lower Marsh Lane, a few minutes walk away.  For more details contact Gary Privett on 8547 5507.


KINGSTON READERS’ FESTIVAL

The fifth Kingston Readers' Festival takes place from Wednesday April 26th to Friday May 26th.  There will be 57 talks, seminars and discussion groups. Most venues are within walking distance

of the Spring Grove area.  Do support it!  For more details see http://www.kingston.ac.uk/krf.

VALENTINES BARN DANCE

The Barn Dance held on 10 February was a great success, being sold out, with about 70 young and not so young enjoying the food and dancing.  Many thanks to Jackie and Dominic, Tony, Alan, John, Phil and guest fiddler Paul, for providing the marvelous music; and to Liz and John for the lively calling.  Thanks also to Alan and Vicky Leeds for their wonderful vegetarian chili and to Joan for the salads.  Thanks to Karol, Patrick, Deborah, Andrew and the other helpers for organising and helping run the event.  We are grateful to McCluskey's Off-Licence and to all who donated raffle prizes and helped raise over £200 on the night.

THE WIZARD OF OZ

The Spring Grove Fringe pantomime “The Wizard of Oz” in February was a tour de force and nearly £1000 was raised from the event.  You can read a review of the production on www.springgrovekingston.co.uk.  We look forward to further  “Fringe” productions in the coming year – see above for details of the production in May.

********************************************************************************************************
CLICK ON THE SGRA WEBSITE www.springgrovekingston.co.uk for the latest news and links to other relevant sites.  If you would like to advertise or have any contributions or suggestions contact jackie@springgrovekingston.co.uk.

**************************************************************************************
PARISH HALL HIRE

To hire the Parish Hall, Grove Lane, for social functions and children’s parties please contact Joan McConn on 8549 8424.

Badminton Players in the Parish Hall  The  Monday and Thursday Evening Badminton clubs are keen to attract new 

members - have fun and keep fit at the same time.  Go along on the relevant evening at 8pm or contact David McIntosh  (Mondays) 

on 8399 1208 or Les Nelson (Thursday) on 8399 0218. To play at any other time please ring Joan.

Kingston Town Centre Rangers walk the town centre and our area to deal with various local problems.  Contact the ranger team 

on 8547 7756 to report any graffiti, fly-posting, abandoned cars, supermarket trolleys etc.

